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Directors Council Virtual Meeting Summary 
June 25, 2020 - 12:00pm

Call Participants:
Bloomfield: Sheila Wooten
Caldwell: Mark Corino
Chestnut Hill: Jesse Balcer
Concordia: Kathy Laoutaris
Dominican: Joe Clinton
Felician: Ben DiNallo
Georgian Court: Laura Liesman
Goldey-Beacom: Tom Brennan
Holy Family: Tim Hamill
Jefferson: Tom Shirley
Nyack: Keith Davie
Post:  Ronnie Palmer
Sciences:  Marc Caserio
Wilmington: Stefanie Whitby
CACC: Dan Mara, Doug DeBiase, and Ellen O’Brien

Virtual meeting commenced at 12:01pm 

1. Welcome

1. CACC Directors Council Virtual Meeting Minutes (Supplement #1)
1. Sheila Wooten made a motion to approve the June 4, 2020 Directors Council minutes. Tom Shirley seconded. Motion approved: 14-0. 

1. Commissioner’s Update
2. Dan Mara, Julie Ruppert, and Bob Dranoff had a call this week. Dan will have calls with Bruce Hanelt and John Collins as well to discuss protocol for officials arriving on campus. The D2CCA and D2ADA calls were cancelled. The CACC Direct Reports had a call this morning (June 25) and the CACC Presidents Council has a call tomorrow (June 26) at 2:00pm. The presidents will discuss institutional updates and determine which areas they’d like the CACC to focus on in terms of conference policies and structure for the Fall.
2. DII Management Council and DII Presidents Council had calls on June 18th and followed the recommendations of other committees to take no action on the Fall season and resocialization proposals developed by staff. Their calls for June 30th have been cancelled. 

1. Fall 2020 Survey Review (Supplement #2)
3. COVID-19 Protocol / Return to play – Tom Brennan
0. The survey chart was updated to reflect new decisions made by CACC institutions. The chart will be adjusted to include a column regarding spectator attendance policies.

1. Review of Championships Committee Recommendations (Supplement #3)
4. The Championships Committee was charged with selecting host sites for 2020-21 CACC Championships in their current format. The committee was also asked to consider changes to the Fall tournament formats. At that time, the committee felt it was too early to alter the championship format, however, as new information becomes available, the committee will reassess.
4. The Championships Committee recommended the following hosts/sites for 20-21 championships.
1. Women’s Tennis: Post
1. Cross Country: Jefferson
1. Soccer: Post
1. Volleyball: Georgian Court
1. Basketball: Caldwell
1. Men’s Tennis: Post
1. Baseball: Post
1. Post was previously selected to host golf and no changes were made to the format at this time. The course staff is open to making any changes (ie. # of holes) if necessary. 
4. Tom Brennan made a motion to accept the committee’s recommendations regarding 20-21 championship host sites. Ben DiNallo seconded. Tom Shirley voiced concern regarding Post as a host location if schools are not permitted to stay overnight in hotels. The Championships Committee will adjust formats based on new information and institutional policies. Tom Shirley made a motion to task the Championships Committee with structuring Fall championships in a manner that would not require schools to stay overnight. Jesse Balcer seconded.  Health and safety as well as cost containment are concerns for travel to championships. Multiple bus trips may be more expensive than hotel stays. If schools are allowing students to live in residence halls then should staying in hotels be a health and safety concern? Additional days in between tournaments will also lead to more missed class time. If Post hosts soccer, they have the ability to set later game times to allow for travel by moving the Championship games to a lighted facility at Municipal.  The men and women do not have to play on the same day. Tom Brennan withdrew his motion and Ben DiNallo withdrew his second. The motion to task the Championships Committee with structuring Fall championships in a manner that would not require schools to stay overnight failed: 6-8.
4. Tom Shirley recommended soccer be removed from the package and the group vote on the remaining championship host sites which are more neutral locations. Ronnie Palmer requested that tennis and baseball be removed as well since they are also at Post. The Championships Committee made an effort to consider all factors and select the best sites for the conference. The other bid for women’s tennis was Wilmington, which is no more neutral than Post. No other bids were received for men’s tennis. Georgian Court is an option for soccer. Tom Shirley made a motion to approve the recommended host sites with the exception of soccer and women’s tennis. Jesse Balcer seconded. Motion approved 14-0.
4. Tom Shirley made a motion to not accept Post as the host for men’s and women’s soccer. A motion is not needed. Each sport and recommended site will be voted on separately.
4. Post was approved as the site for men’s and women’s soccer: 8-5-1.
4. Post was approved as the site for women’s tennis: 7-4-3.
4. The Championships Committee will meet again later in the summer to reassess and determine if any changes need to be made to the Fall tournament formats.

1. Intra-conference Transfer Policy Proposal (Supplement #4)
5. The intra-conference transfer committee met a few weeks ago to review a case that was submitted. That discussion led to the group proposing a change to the current policy which would exclude graduate students. The proposal is to not require students who graduate from one CACC school and enroll in graduate school and compete at another CACC institution to submit a waiver. Laura Liesman made a motion to approve the policy modification. Stefanie Whitby seconded. Motion approved: 14-0. Effective immediately.

1. Women’s Lacrosse Assignor Proposal (Supplement #5) & Softball Assignor Proposal (Supplement #6)
6. The assignor contracts for women’s lacrosse and softball ended this Spring. The two proposals are for the 2021, 2022, and 2023 seasons. Laura Liesman made a motion to accept both proposals. Stefanie Whitby seconded. Motion approved: 13-0.



1. Committees (Supplement #7)
7. RAC members for spring sports whose terms expired in Spring 2020 were extended one year. The DC Officers recommend all CACC standing committee terms be extended one year in addition to the Fall and Winter RAC reps whose terms ended this Spring. The Officers also recommend a one-year extension of the DC Executive Committee terms in order to maintain consistency.  Tom Shirley made a motion to approve the extensions to standing committees, RACs, and Executive Committee terms. Sheila Wooten seconded. Motion approved: 13-0.

1. Other Business
8. The game contract deadline is July 1st. Keith Davie made a motion to push the deadline to August 1st. Tom Shirley seconded. Motion approved: 13-0. 
8. Nyack’s closing for sale of the college is on July 30th. Nyack has extra furniture available for purchase at a low price if anyone needs additional office chairs. 
8. Attendance Policies
2. The group discussed developing a policy regarding attendance at home events. This type of conference policy would require approval of the Presidents Council. Georgian Court may only allow students at their home games. Tom Shirley does not want to turn away fans when not all sports are live streamed. Post is considering comp lists for family members of their students and visiting teams. They would also have a watch party room for viewing the live stream. Sciences will not be allowing fans in their arena this Fall. 
8. Tom Brennan recommended best practices be developed regarding Athletic Training, travel protocol, return to play, and attendance. Dan Mara has examples of best practices from several other conferences. Many ATs are currently furloughed, including the Chair of the group. Keith Davie and Kathy Laoutaris volunteered to work on developing best practices for travel/athletic training.
8. Jefferson, Wilmington, and Goldey-Beacom have discussed not playing sports in the Fall. 
8. Holy Family has a waiver for all students regarding COVID-19. Jefferson was advised not to have students sign waivers because they would not hold up in court. Goldey-Beacom is having students sign pledges. Georgian Court will have a code of conduct agreement. 
8. If ADs have ideas/feedback for the PC to discuss, let them know before tomorrow’s 2:00pm meeting. Dan will email the DC if any actions are taken during tomorrow’s meeting.

1. Next Directors Council Call: July 9th at 1:00pm
Virtual meeting adjourned at 1:41pm
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